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Elders of congregations of the Lord’s 
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EldersNet, a quarterly newsletter 

written by elders, for elders. Please 

email homemission444@gmail.com to 
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a digital one.  
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3 WEEKS AWAY! 

Revive Us Again 2021 is going virtual! Though we would 

love to be together at the Brown St Church of Christ in 

Waxahachie Texas, we think this presentation of our 

Workshop will be exciting and may even reach many 

more people than could travel to be with us! Please 

watch our webpage, homemisison.org, and your email 

for updates and information and join us March 24-27! If 

we DO NOT HAVE YOUR EMAIL ADDRESS, please let us 

know at homemission444@gmail.com! 

 

                          In Memory of Those We Love - Recent Memorials 
 

Bobby Beaves     Larry Lobley 
Palmer and Elaine Jenkins    Robert and Angie Cabe 

Lanier and Bobbyeanne Wilson    Gary and Donna Case 
        Palmer and Elaine Jenkins 

Jack Cummings     Kitty Lobley 

John and Susie Orr     Laura Lobley 
Kelly Sherwood      Tim and Jo Ann Tannich 

         

Sandra Cummings     Virgil Yochum 
Kelly Sherwood      John and Susie Orr 

         

Kay Curry      Tommy Willson 
Joan Henson      Joan Henson 

         
Royce Frederick        

Bob and Shirley Durko    
Sulamae Hooten      
Pajarito (White Rock NM) Church of Christ         
Kathy Roden      
Nadine Roden         
Ron and Leslie Rutledge         
Jimmy and Elaine Sandel 
Margaret York 

 
  

 

Memorial donations are a wonderful way to honor a loved one. 

HomeMission wishes to acknowledge those here in our newsletter.                

Thank you for your kindness and support in assisting the                                

Lord’s Church in America. 

 



 

Director’s Report  

Dear loved ones in the Lord, 
For many of us, February was a tough month. Many have been sick, and 
some have lost loved ones. We lost a very dear friend and fellow evangelist, 
Brother Jack Cummings. He was going to be the Director of the 
HomeMission School of Evangelism starting in September 2022, but he 
went on to be with the Lord. HomeMission will always have a special 
appreciation for what Jack has accomplished for the Lord. Though a big 
disappointment for us, for Jack, it was time to go home. Great evangelists 
will always be remembered, yet God raises up more to take their place.              
We live by faith for His glory! We are also making contact with many more 
churches in need, as well as some who want to join in and help. This past 
month, we have received 10 new requests from churches in four states.           
We also have dozens more to visit this year.  
 

I will be holding a LAUNCH session March 21-24 at West Freeway                    
(Fort Worth TX) church of Christ, It will be available on YouTube and on our 
website.  Our Revive Us Again workshop will also be online this year,   
March 24-27. 
 
God has exciting things ahead of us this year and beyond. Please keep us 
in your prayers, and thank you all for your love and support. You are all in 
our hearts.  
 
Love,  
John and Susie Orr 
 

 

       

 

 

 

 



 

Director of Outreach Report   

We are focused on evangelizing the world around us and that begins in our own 
backyard.  We at HomeMission are focused on helping local churches be a picture of 
Christ in their communities.  In doing this, we need to raise funds to provide materials 
and education for the local churches at no charge and for the School of Evangelism 
beginning in 2022.  Please contact me if you would like to learn more about 
HomeMission or have questions about donating to this great ministry. 

Tommy Simonton 

Director of Outreach – HomeMission                                                                            

817-372-4565                                                                     

homemission.thomas@gmail.com 

 

Evangelist Reports  

Please continue to remember all HomeMission evangelists and the work they are 

doing to further the Gospel in the US!  

Russell Blackwell – Childersburg (TX) church of Christ has confirmed June 4-10 for Cox 

Blvd’s (Sheffield AL) 14th Back to the Bible Campaign. We have several from PA, OK, TX and other 
congregations in AL who want to be included. Everyone will be using the Safety Chain of Scriptures 
to teach Bible studies. Please pray for this effort to ‘reach & teach’ the lost. 
 
James Sanderson –  I participated in a recent Zoom workshop one night a week for 13 weeks 

with congregations in New York City, Colorado, Florida, South Carolina, and churches in the 
Caribbean, two in London, England, and one in the Philippines. Many conversions have since taken 
place and again, God is to be praised!!! 

 

We are very saddened at HomeMission at the loss of one of our evangelists, Jack Cummings.                         
Jack was such an encourager, great teacher, and outstanding preacher. He had visited HomeMission 
churches, was working on our future School of evangelism, and meant so much to us. Jack served as 
Outreach Minister @West Freeway Church of Christ. Our condolences go                                                
to his family and friends. Jack, thanks for all you’ve done for the Lord in your 
lifetime. 

 



 

Congregation Reports  

Media (PA) –   A new brother in Christ, as well as a new sister in Christ who was baptized              

after studying by Zoom technology! Praise God! 
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      Jim and Lisa Lucas and                                                      Presenting the work of HomeMission           

Bill and Megan Clark work with                                                    at Saint Jo (TX) Church of Christ                                                                                                     

HomeMission in the DFW (TX) area   

                                                                     

Tommy Simonton, HomeMission                                                     

Director of Outreach, teaching                                                               

Wed. night Bible class at                                                                   

West Freeway (Fort Worth TX)                                                                   

Church of Christ                                       

 

Doug and Sandy Zimmerman 

from Harrisburg (PA), work with 

the Sojourners and want to learn 

more about working with 

HomeMission.                                                   


